
We are  really  pleased  to  announce  that   the  
BDA Under  16s  Girls table  team  were  the  
runners up  in the  national  schools  finals at  
Hinckley  Leisure Centre,  Leicestershire .  

There were  4 teams  remaining  after  four  legs 
of  qualifying  games  starting  from  the  Borough  
Championships,  to  the  West London  
Championships , to  the  London  School  Finals, 
the  Zone finals, and  finally  the  National  
Schools  Finals which  took  place  last 
weekend .  

The actual  event  was  really  exciting  and  the  
first match  was  very  close  against  West Kirby 
Grammar  School,  which  saw us drawing  4-4, 
but  with  BDA winning  by  3 games  difference .  

Our  next  match  was  against  Okehamton  
Community  College  and  the  score  was  5-3 
in  BDAõs favour .  

The last match  of  the  event  was against  last 
years  champions,  which  proved  to  be  a  very  
difficult  match,  taking  into  account  the  fact  
that  the  opposing   teamõs 2 best   players  
have  been  playing  since  primary  school  and  

our  players  only  started  the  sport  in Year  7 or 
8. The final  score  was 7-1 in favour  of  
Lancaster  Girls Grammar  School .  

A very  proud  Coach  Medellin  said : 

òI am  really  proud  of  our  Girls because  they  
gave  as much  they  could  but  the  opposition  
team  in the  last match  unfortunately  out -
played  us. We have  high  hopes  for  next  year  
and  we  hope  that  with  a  little  hard  work  we  
can  come  out  on  top!  

I would  like to  give  the  girls a  massive  
congratulations  as I am  very  proud  of  them .  
They  played  really  well  through  all  stages  of  
the  competition .  

I would  also like to  thank  those  teachers  that  
were  very  supportive  in the  girls 
achievement .ó 

This has been  an  extraordinary  result for  our  
table  tennis,  and  we  are  sure it wonõt be  too  
long  of  a  wait  until  we  bring  the  trophy  
home!  
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TABLE TENNIS STARS: 
AMAZING ACHIEVEMENT AT 
NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS  
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HAMMERSMITH MP VISITS 
BDA SIXTH FORM: BREXIT 
TALKS 

Newsletter  22nd April 2016  

On  Friday April  15th,  Andy  Slaughter,  MP for 
Hammersmith,  kindly  gave  up  his time  to  do  
an  assembly  on  the  EU Referendum  for  the  
Sixth Form. The timing  was  particularly  fitting  
as this was  the  first day  of  official  
campaigning  on  the  topic  (in the  run up  to  

the  actual  vote  on  Thursday June  23rd) .  

Mr Slaughter  gave  us a  fascinating  
summary  of  the  history of  British involvement  
in the  EU, and  particularly  the  first EU 
Referendum  in 1975. Interestingly,  in 1975, it 
was  the  Labour  Party  who  were  more  
divided  on  the  issue of  whether  we  should  
remain  in Europe  because  the  Trade  Union  
wing  of  the  party  were  concerned  about  
the  impact  (in terms of  wages  and  working  
conditions  etc)  of  European  workers  
coming  to  work  in the  UK.  

Although  some  on  the  far  left  of  the  Labour  
Party  still maintain  we  would  be  better  off  
outside  the  EU, nowadays  it is the  
Conservative  Party  who  are  split on  this 
issue, with  the  leadership  (Cameron,  
Osborne  et  al)  recommending  we  stay in 
while  other  prominent  Conservatives  (such  
as Michael  Gove  and  Boris Johnson)  are  
spear -heading  the  Vote  Leave  campaign .  

In a  reflection  of  national  trends  on  the  
issue (where  young  people  are  more  likely 
to  approve  of  staying  in Europe),  the  BDA 
Sixth Form were  overwhelmingly  in favour  of  
remaining  in Europe  (when  Mr Slaughter  

called  an  impromptu  vote  on  the  issue). 
However,  Raymond  Thein from  13Ox should  
be  commended  for  his spirited  defence  of  
Brexit on  economic  grounds .  

Other  interesting  questions  came  from  
Diana  Solomon  (12Ba) who  grilled  Mr 
Slaughter  on  why  16 and  17 year  olds do  
not  have  a  vote  in the  Referendum  and  
George  Mills (13UEL) who  was  concerned  
about  the  effect  of  a  potential  Brexit on  the  
Champions  League  and  English Football  in 
general!  Staff  and  students  alike  are  very  
grateful  to  Mr Slaughter  for  coming  in and  

getting  the  2016 Leave/Stay  debate  started  
at  BDA.  

Andy Slaughter, Hammersmith MP  



5 people youõd like to have over 
for dinner:  

ÅMarvin Gaye 

ÅDavid Bowie 

ÅPeter Kay 

ÅTom Hanks 

ÅKate Winslet 

 

4 books and films youõll never 
forget:  

ÅNever Ending Story 

ÅRoom 

ÅThe Curious Incident of the Dog in the 

Night  

ÅFifth Element 

3 foods youõd have for your last 
meal:  

ÅChicken, bacon and avocado salad 

ÅSausage roll 

ÅCaramel Shortbread 

2 places youõd love to visit: 

ÅVietnam 

ÅPeru 

1 day youõll never forget: 

ÅFree diving with sea turtles of the 

Whitsunday Islands  
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GET TO KNOW OUR HEAD OF MUSICé MS FRAIR 
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5 People youõd like to have over 

for dinner:  

ÅDavid  Attenborough  

ÅBarack  Obama  

ÅThe Queen  

ÅDavid  Walliams  

ÅMichael  Rosen 

4 books and films youõll never 

forget :  

ÅTransformers 

ÅBillionaire  Boy 

ÅGangster  Granny  

ÅAlex  Rider 

3 foods youõd have for your last 

meal:  

ÅPizza 

ÅFish and  chips  

ÅRoast chick  Sunday  lunch  

2 of your favourite teachers:  

ÅMr Rogers ð helping  me  to  get  the  best  grade  

in Technology  

ÅMs Hartnett  ð helping  me  a  lot  in English 

1 day  at  school  youõll never  

forget : 

ÅLast day  of  school  before  the  holidays  
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MEET THE STUDENTé JOSEPH ALLISON OF 8D 
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BANGLADESH 
TEACHER EXCHANGE  
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In February  2016, we  welcomed  a  visitor from  
Bangladesh  as part  of  a  teacher  exchange  
programme . He visited  us for  a  week  and  
observed  how  lessons were  ran  in an  English 
comprehensive  school .  

Following  his visit and  under  the  same  
exchange  programme,  our  very  own  Ms 
Shah had  the  pleasure  of  visiting Mokan  
School  in Bangladesh  for  a  week  in order  to  

run an  art  workshop . It was  fascinating  to  
hear  of  the  differences  not  only  cultures,  but  
also in their  learning  styles. 

Mokan  School  Bangladesh  have  shared  
some  lovely  photos  of  the  first day  of  the   
Bengali  New  Year celebrations  called  
"Pohela  Boishakhò. It was  a  very  colourful  
event  which  saw students  cooking  and  
decorating  an  array  of  colourful  dishes! 

Ms Shah ð Head of Art & Design  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week  35 very  talented  performing  arts 
student  from  across  years  7 ð 13 got  the  
opportunity  to  perform  at  Disneyland  Paris. 
Students  had  been  working  on  the  15 
minute  Frankie Valli  medley  since  last June  
which  included  hits such  as ; Grease  is the  
word,  Begginõ, and  Oh  What  a  night . 

A special  mention  has to  go  to  our  two  
main  soloists, Darnell  Christie  in year  12 who  
sang  ôCanõt take  my  eyes off  youõ and  Tom 

Flemington  in year  8 who  gave  an  equally  
impressive  rendition  of  ôSherryõ.   

Students  had  very  little  time  to  run their  
technical  rehearsal  in Disneyõs Videopolis  
theatre  before  their  big  performance,  and  
were  complete  professionals,  adapting  to  
the  new  stage  and  some  small alterations  
to  spacing  extremely  well .  

On  the  second  day  of  the  trip  students  were  
hugely  privileged  to  have  a  workshop  with  
the  same  choreographer  who  creates  all 
the  dances  in the  theme  park  itself. In just 

90 minutes,  students  had  created  a  piece  
of  musical  theatre  performance  to  
ôSomething that  I wantõ from  Disneyõs hit 
film ôFrozenõ.  Of  course  there  was  plenty  of  
time  after  all  this hard  work  to  enjoy  the  
park  itself. A very  memorable  trip  and  a  
good  time  had  by  all ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Friday 15th April  to  Sunday  17th April  a  
group  of  music  students  years  7 ð 12, went  
to  Wellington  College  to  be  a  part  of  large  
music  rehearsal  and  performance . 115 
students  from  various  Ark schools  came  
together  to  learn  new  music  in chamber  
groups  and  to  rehearse  for  their  summer  
performance  in the  Music  Gala  at  the  
Barbican .  

BDA students  did  really  well  and  really  
enjoyed  their  time  making  music  and  
meeting  other  students . Well done  to  all the  
students  involved  and  thanks  to  Mr Carr -
Jones  for  supporting  with  the  trip . 
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PERFORMING ARTS 
THE HAPPIEST PLACE ON 
EARTH: PERFORMING ARTS 
ON TOUR IN DISNEYLAND  

ART MUSIC RESIDENTIAL 
TRIP  
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